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• FLW - Christmas in July planning meeting June 11th at 12:30 p.m. in Memorial Hall 

• FLW Potluck is Monday, June 18th at 5:00 p.m. in Memorial Hall (note: this is a 
change from the date in our women’s booklet).  All women of the congregation are 
welcome – bring a guest! 

Henry & Mary Carey 
putting together 
school kits for Luther-
an World Relief. 

Preschool thru 5th grades are invited to attend Vacation 
Bible School July 9th—13. Call the office at Zion to regis-
ter or register at the door.  (283-9865) 
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First Lutheran/Zion Lutheran/Faith United and Holy Trinity 
will be having a joint ecumenical service during summer. It is 
an informal come as you are worship 6pm on Wednesdays at 
Faith United. Starting June 6th. 

Mark your calendars for a joint First/
Zion Lutheran picnic/short service at 
Smokey Bear Park on Sunday, June 
10 at 5:00pm. Everything will be pro-
vided. Just come out for a fun even-
ing of food and fellowship. 

Pastor Bruce Carlson and Joe Belanger 
at 2018 Synod Assembly . 



 

 

 
6/16 Gina Rasmussen 
 Chris Steinbach 
6/18 Savannah Olson 
 Jim Woods 
6/19 Walter Green 
 Pat Norby 
6/20 Kole Bernath 
 Carlene Blair 
6/21 Adam Bergstrom 
6/22 Ardel Henrickson 
 Dorothy Karasek 
 Courtney Klow 
6/24 Clay Bergstrom 
 Justin Shipley 
6/25 Grace Haanen 
 Will Haanen 
6/26 Orin Simon 
6/27 Barb Albert 
6/30 Cathy Christensen 

Community Cafe 
Community Café is a year around program. We are in 
need of volunteers to help continue this very important 
community project. If you are interested in helping, 
please sign up in the Narthex. We need help serving on 
June 5th & 7th. 
 

   *  *  * 
VBS 
Preschool thru 5th grades are invited to attend 
Vacation Bible School July 9th—13. Call the office at 
Zion to register or register at the door.  (283-9865) 
 

*  *  * 
Good Samaritan Society                           
First Lutheran leads worship at the good Samaritan 

Society the first Thursday of every month at 10:00am.  

Please consider coming to help get the residents ready 

for worship and assist Pastor Bruce in this 

ministry.  

   *  *  * 
 

First/ Zion Picnic 
First/Zion Lutheran picnic/short service at 
Smokey Bear Park on Sunday, June 10 at 
5:00pm. Everything will be provided. Just 
come out for a fun evening of food and 
fellowship. 

 *  *  * 
 

Lawn Mowing 
Please sign-up on the bulletin board to 
help with lawn mowing this summer. 
Thank you for helping!! 

6/1 Bill Roeder 
 Pacey Rousseau 
6/3 Hazel Aasen 
 Willard Brenning 
 Joe Glowack 
6/4 Hannah Cook 
 Duane Olsen 
 Fred Smith 
6/6 Odin Hansen 
 Tim Heinle 
 Steve Lindberg 
 Tara Long 
 Laurie Olsen 
 Charley Swanson 
6/8 Zek Hansen 
 Ashley Shipley 
6/10 Terry Bounds 
6/11 Stephanie Heinle 
 Robert Johnson 
6/15 Jodi Herberg 
 Whitney Jackson 
 Nancy Johnson 
 Carissa Shipley 
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Announcements 

General Fund Financial Information  
As of April 30,2018 

  
Current 
Month 
Actual 

Current 
Month 
Budget 

Variance   
Year To 

Date  
Actual 

Year To 
Date 

Budget 
Variance 

Operating In-
come 

15,848 18,969 (3,121)   56,334 56,907 (573) 

Operating Ex-
pense 

15,747 18,969 3,222   60,548 56,907 (3,641) 

Operating In-
come Less Ex-
pense 

101      (4,215)   

 
April Income-SHORT OF BUDGET 

 
April Expenses– favorable to budget 

 
Please remember your giving as you get out and Enjoy Summer 

 
Thanks for supporting First Lutheran Church Ministries. 

 

                                 June 2018 Birthdays 
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Sunday, April 15, 2018 

PRESENT:  Pastor Bruce 
Carlson, Brenda Bertilson, 
Linda Torseth, BettyJeanne 
Henrickson, Gary Coran, 
Dwayne Mannausau, Brad 
Ettestad, Ardel Henrickson 
ABSENT:  Mary Ojala, Fred 
Wilson 
Pastor Carlson opened the 
meeting with a prayer. 
PASTOR’S REPORT:  
Attendance has been stable 
for the midweek services. 
*Maundy Thursday service 
was excellent 
*Kids did an exceptional job 
on Easter 
*May have to look at the 
Funeral Guidance Book for 
how to handle lunches 
when the family   wants 
more than sandwiches and 
bars.  We should look at 
revising the cost to families. 
• Pastor Carlson talked 

about the “Innovative 
Churches” article.  It 
includes topics on how 
to get people in church, 
survival of churches, the 
diminishing influence of 
churches on society, and 
the challenge in sharing 
the “Grace of God” in 
today’s society.   

*In September, First 
Lutheran and Zion will be 
working with Zion on being 
out in the community with 
“God’s Work, Our Hands” 
*In the near future 1,000 
Lutheran churches who can 
afford a minister will not be 
able to get one.  There will 
be two more seminaries 
closing soon.   
*First Lutheran, Zion and 
Faith United will have a 6:00 
Wednesday night service 
this summer.  Faith United is 
also looking at working with 

the pastor(s) from the 
Birchdale and west area. 
*The call committee is 
looking at setting up an 
interview with a candidate 
*The review of the 
constitution has been 
completed and should be 
ready for the next council 
meeting. 
The minutes from the 
March 18, 2018 meeting 
were reviewed. 
Motion by:  Linda Torseth 
Seconded by:  Brenda 
Bertilson  
  Carried 
“That the March 18, 2018 
minutes be approved” 
  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
None 
 
OUTREACH:  Brenda 
Bertilson  
*The church will be holding 
a Blood Drive on April 19, 
2018. Just slots left to fill. 
*Reviewed roster updates 
*Discussed website training 
*Outreach did a pew check 
Pastor Carlson suggested 
when the quilts are ready to 
be shipped we try to include 
the quilts made by Zion. 
The Endowment Committee 
met and reviewed requests.  
They approved scholarships 
and a grant to the youth 
traveling to the 2018 Youth 
Gathering in Houston.  An 
audit was completed by 
Steve Earley, with 
everything found to be in 
order.  The committee will 
meet with our investment 
advisor in the fall to discuss 
current investments, and 
possibly write and 
investment plan. 
 

DISCIPLIESHIP:  Bettyjeanne 
Henrickson 
*There will be a dinner for 
the kids going on the 
Houston trip Wednesday, 
May 2nd. 
*There are still openings for 
anyone wishing to attend 
the synod assembly. 
*No date has been set for 
the pie and perennial sale 
because of the weather. 
 
FELLOWSHIP:  Linda Torseth 
No report 
*Linda would like to do a 
progressive dinner  
 
BUILDING & GROUNDS: 
Dwayne Mannausau 
*The motor on the kitchen 
fan has been replaced 
*Maintenance was done on 
the lift. It was leaking oil. 
The service man said we 
need a new lift.  Dwayne 
wants to see if it is possible 
to get replacement parts for 
the lift. 
*Three emergency lights 
were purchase and installed 
by Kantor Electric to replace 
the non-working lights. 
*Dwayne changes the air 
filters in the office furnaces. 
*The toilet was replaced in 
the upstairs women’s 
bathroom. 
*Projects being worked on: 
*Outlet for the piano in the 
loft 
*Ceiling tiles throughout the 
building, starting with the 
pastor’s office 
*Tightening the lower 
handrail to the choir loft. 
*Preseason maintenance on 
lawn mower.  Dwayne will 
also call Erickson Lawn Care. 
A signup sheet for lawn 
mowing with be put up in 

the Narthex. 
*Sand and salt will be 
moved to the shed in May 
*CADD drawing of kitchen 
area will be done 
*What to do with the old 
outdoor sign. 
 
FINANCE/TREASURER: No 
report  
 
WORSHIP & MUSIC:  no 
report 
 
SERVICE:  The cereal was 
delivered to the Food Shelf 
 
STEWARDSHIP:  No report 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
*Discussed a request by an 
individual to be able to have 
candles during a wedding 
ceremony. They would be 
passed out to those 
attending like we do at the 
Christmas services.  The 
pastor and council were 
concerned about safety.   
Motion by:  BettyJeanne 
Henrickson  
Seconded by:  Gary Coran 
  Carried 
  “To not allow candles be 
passed out to attendees 
during a wedding service.” 
 
NEXT EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE MEETING:  
May 17, 2018 
 
NEXT MEETING:  May 20, 
2018 
 

ADJOURNED:  1:00 
Recorded by:  Ardel 

Henrickson 



 

 

Thank you to……………….. 
• Everyone who helped with worship. 
• Everyone who helped fold the Voice. 
• Everyone who volunteered at Community 

Café. 
• Everyone who helped serve coffee in May. 
• Nancy McBride for preaching in May. 
• Summer Froemke for being our liturgist in 

May. 
• Kathy Thureen for playing her flute during 

worship. 
 
 
 
 

 
On the second Monday of the month , anyone in 
the community can take advantage of Ruby’s 
Pantry from 5-6:30 pm at Backus. For a $20 dona-
tion, program participants are entitled to one 
share of food. A share consist of two boxes of 
food which can be in the form of two totes, laun-
dry baskets or coolers. There are no income 
guidelines. If you eat, you qualify! No one has too 
much money—all are welcome!  
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Prayer Chain 
First Lutheran Church has four active prayer 

chains. If you have prayer requests for someone, 

or yourself, call either the church office at 283 -

2208, or Brenda Bertilson 283-2144, 240-4939. 

You must have permission to put someone on the 

chain, either from the person, or from a close rel-

ative. To put someone on the list for Sunday pray-

ers, call the office at 283 -2208. People will be on 

the list for one week only, unless you ask that 

they remain on the list. In that case, please call 

back when they can be removed.  

 

Remember in your prayers those in 
need, and those in Nursing & Senior 

Homes 
Good Samaritan:  Denise Snare 
Romonowicz, Arlene Julien,  
Lillian Larsen, Helen Vold, Marlene Erickson 
 
Littlefork Nursing Home: Arlene Olestad, 
Dorothy Nuthak 
   
Ranier Roost: Carole Cassibo, Helen Nel-
son 
Ridgeview: Dorothy Palm 

 Olaf, Soren, Germaine and Lars serving 
coffee 

Jackson, Summer, Parker and Kaeden  
assisting at worship. 
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Fundraiser dinner for 2018 ELCA Youth Gathering in Houston 

Georgie, Jake, Maddy, Macey and Pacey 
are going to the Youth Gathering. 

Steve Earley won the handmade canoe 
paddle made by Dwayne Mannausau. 

We appreciate everyone that has supported our 
fundraising efforts for our trip to Houston for the 
ELCA National Youth Gathering.  Thank you for the 
individual donations, to the Endowment Fund for 
their generous donation, to those that attended 
our pork dinner fundraiser (and Fred for cooking), 
and to all those offering prayer support.  A BIG 
thank-you also to BettyJeanne for all the work she 
has done planning and coordinating this trip for us. 
We are getting excited for the adventure!  Please 
keep us in your prayers during our travels June 25th 
through July 2nd. 
Thanks again for all the support! 
 
~Pacey, Macey, Maddy, Georgie and Jake 

We have raised $6604 so far!!   
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First Lutheran’s Mission Statement 
Sharing God’s Grace 

First Lutheran’s Vision Statement 
&ÉÒÓÔ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎ  

ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÁÒÅÓ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÁÃÅ ÂÙȡ  
+ Proclaiming the gospel of Jesus Christ with integrity.  

+ Welcoming all to active involvement in ministry.  

+ Offering a non-judgmental encounter with God through the  

celebration of liturgical worship with word and sacrament.  
+ Responding faithfully to the Great Commission of Matthew 28  

-- to grow.  
+ Committing ourselves to serving the needs of our congregation 

and the community at large. 

 
 

WORSHIP SERVICE  

Sundays at 10:30 am 
 

 OFFICE HOURS  
Mon. through Fri., 9:00 am to 3:00 pm  

Office:  218-283-2208       

  

Visit us on the Web!  

www.firstlutheranifalls.org  

First Lutheran Church, ELCA  
wherever you are on your journey, you are Welcome here!  

http://www.firstlutheranifalls.org/

